
       

 

Public Works Report 

July 2025 

CITY & STREETS MAINTENANCE 

Cleanup and maintenance: Public Works crew filled potholes and 

bladed on Lauritzen Street and Airport Avenue. Th road was painted on 

Mohave Avenue and Arizona Avenue. Some road repair was done, and 

base was applied on Willow Street. Blading was done on Academy 

Avenue from Richard Street to Central Street, and Barlow Street from 

Arizona Avenue to Academy Avenue. Road clean up and preparation 

was done for the Independence Day parade, including preparing the 

parade float to represent Colorado City. Some tree branches were 

trimmed back on 389 by the carwash due to it being a traffic hazard. 

Trees were trimmed on Central Street. Town Hall and Police Department 

had regular landscaping maintenance done by the parks crew. A 

waterline on Mohave Avenue had some repairs done, which was 

damaged by a homeowner. 



       

Total man hours spent on streets and roads: 

Arizona: 303 

Utah: 0 

Sign replacement and addition: Two street signs were repaired on 

Black Avenue by Pioneer Street and Hammon Street, one sign was 

repaired on Mohave Avenue and Juniper Street, and one sign was 

repaired on Hammon Street and Warren Avenue.   

Screen Plant Operations: The crusher plant had some maintenance 

work done. A total of 445 yards of cinder chip was hauled from Richard 

Fischer cinder pit in Apple Valley to be crushed into 1-inch cinder. 1,850 

yards of cinder were hauled from the Hurricane cinder pit. 148.5 yards 

of raw 1-inch cinder was made and 256 yards of raw rock into chip was 

crushed. 

PARKS AND RECREATION 

Heritage Park: Regular park maintenance was done including sprinkler 

maintenance/repair, mowing and fertilizing grass. Painting was 

completed on the playground equipment.  



 

Lauritzen Park: Regular park maintenance was done including 

sprinkler maintenance/repair, mowing and fertilizing grass. Tree 

branches were trimmed. 

EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND REPAIR 

Parks vehicle #2206 had power locks installed, and some wiring 

repaired. Vehicle #2810 had an LOF inspection. Landfill vehicle #4464 

had an LOF inspection and the air and fuel filter replaced. Vehicle #3152 

had repairs done on the starter. Landfill vehicle #4462 had several 

repairs done including, a leak repaired on the coolant hose, the 

serpentine belt replaced, a sensor replaced, broken welds on arm 

repaired, an LOF inspection and all 4 tires replaced. PD #1123 had a 

leak repaired in the right back tire. Vehicle #2808 had all 4 tires 

replaced. Equipment #2268 had relays and off/on switch replaced. 

Vehicle #2265 had a door lock on the pack tank replaced. Vehicle #2262 

had several repairs done including, the air system, repairs on fender 

trailer brake, and a bad air bag removed, and had main trailer, and axle 

greased, diff checked and was power washed. Utilities equipment #3921 

had repairs done to the hydraulic control line. Equipment #2901 had new 

batteries installed. Landfill vehicle #4468 had a leak repaired on the 

hydraulic line. Vehicle #2259 had the batteries replaced. Vehicle #2803 

had an LOF inspection and battery replaced. Landfill vehicle #4465 had 

a loose hydraulic line on packer repaired and a LOF inspection done. 

Landfill vehicle #4454 had repairs done to the tire. Public Works and 



Town Hall generators had oil and coolant checked and Public Works 

generator had the battery replaced.  

 

LANDFILL 

The landfill has lost the engine on the big blue compactor, and they are 

diligently working on getting the CAT compactor up and running. The 

Health Department completed an inspection on July 24th which passed, 

and the landfill was granted another years’ worth of permitting. The 

landfill is pleased to announce that the new employees are working out 

great and are considering some part-time employment options for trash 

clean-up as the winds are especially high this time of year and it creates 

a big job for maintaining the clean-up.  

In July, 842.261, tons of garbage was taken to the landfill. 

ADMINISTRATIVE 

Public Works crew members attended the required annual Smoke School 

training in Flagstaff. Administration attended the WACOG TAC meeting 

where various updates were provided on upcoming projects and grants 

in the Western Arizona region, including $1.5M to ADOT for SR-389 

traffic light installations near Colorado City.  



   

     

 

The public works team takes pride in, and appreciates the opportunity, 

in working to improve the community and looks forward to its continued 

success. 

Public Works Director. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


